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7" March 2019

Eilis Fallon

Committee Secretariat,
Public Accounts Committee,
Leinster House,

Dublin 2.

Re: Hannaway Report (PAC32-1-1209)

Dear Ms. Fallon,

| refer to your correspondence to the Director General, Health Service Executive and the request for further
information in relation to the Hannaway Report. We followed the matter up with the National Human
Resources Division and they have advised as follows:

The Human Resources Division contacted Mr. Conor Hannaway who was involved in the process, and he
has advised that the intervention was an organisation development initiative which resulted in a briefing
(set of presentation slides, which were provided to the Committee) which was shared with management
and staff to help address the particular situation in 2006 at the Estates Office in Kilmainham. No formal
report or minutes was required or prepared as a result of the intervention.

We trust this clarifies the position.

Yours sincerely,
Ry Ml
U

Ray Mitchell
Assistant National Director
Parliamentary Affairs Division
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